
 

March 21, 2019 
 
David Jacob, P.E. 
Rhododendron Water Association  
P.O. Box 327 
Rhododendron, OR 97049 
 
Re: Water Treatment Plant and Storage Reservoir, Plan Review # 213-2015 
 Rhododendron Water District, PWS ID # 00702 
 Final Approval 
 
Mr. Jacob: 
 
Thank you for your submittal of supplemental plan review information to the Oregon 
Health Authority’s Drinking Water Services (DWS) for the water treatment plant, pump 
station, and Hofeldt (Woodlands) storage reservoir.  On March 21, 2019, DWS received 
written verification of project completion and that all conditions of the March 31, 2016 
conditional approval have been met, including a copy of a Clackamas County-approved 
land use compatibility statement for the reservoir.  On August 10, 2018, DWS received 
written correspondence addressing the comments on the slow sand filtration treatment 
plant included in the 2016 letter.  The completed project consists of a slow sand filtration 
treatment plant to be run in parallel to the existing Rosedale cartridge filtration plant, 
pump station, and the 135,000 gallon finished water concrete reservoir.  The project is 
granted final approval and you may place the components into use.   
 
It is understood that the Harmsco cartridge filters proposed in the plans were not part of 
this completed project, and are not approved for use.  Notify DWS upon installation of 
the Harmsco units, so that final approval and use of the filters may be granted.   
 
If you have any questions or concerns, or would like this in an alternate format, please 
contact me at (971) 673-0459, or james.b.nusrala@state.or.us.  Thank you for your 
cooperation in completing the project. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
James Nusrala, P.E., Regional Engineer, Drinking Water Services 
cc:  Steve Graeper, President of the Board, Rhododendron Water Association, P.O. Box 

163, Rhododendron, OR 97049 
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